[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes  of a meeting of Kirklington with Sutton Howgrave Parish Council held on 22nd October 2015 at 7.45 p.m. at Kirklington Village Hall.
Present : 
Mr. P. Hogan (Chairman), Parish Councillors Huw Dyer, Chris Ferguson, Kenny Raisbeck and Richard Wilson, County Councillor John Weighell and Mrs. Ellen Craddock, Clerk to the Parish Council.

The Minutes of the Council meeting held on 21st May 2015, having been circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting, were approved and signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record of that meeting.
Matters arising from those Minutes
Mr. C. Ferguson and Mr. K. Raisbeck had attended a YLCA training session held at the Angel Inn, Topcliffe on 30th June 2015.  On the whole it was felt that the training and information offered had been useful – (report of session filed with the Minutes).

Planning applications/issues:
(a) Appn. No. 15/01398/FUL  - an application submitted by Mr. T. Milbank for change of use and alterations to an outbuilding to form a holiday let at the Dower House, Kirklington and been GRANTED permission by HDC.
(b) Appn. No.  15/02115/FUL – an application submitted by Mr. & Mrs. B. Biker, for the conversion of domestic outbuildings to form ancillary accommodation at The Laurels, Kirklington, had been received.  After looking at the details supplied, Councillors raised no objection thereto and approved the same.
Correspondence:
(a) HDC had notified the Parish Council that a Parish Liaison meeting had been arranged for 19/11/15 at 7 p.m. at the Civic Centre, Stone Cross, Northallerton.
(b) HDC had also forwarded Health & Safety Information regarding freestanding goal frames. Councillors H. Dyer and R. Wilson offered to check the goal posts on Kirklington Village Green.
(c) The July edition of the HDC newsletter had been received  and was available to Parish Councillors.
(d) A letter had been received from Carter Jonas, agents for Thirsk Food Logistics Ltd, giving notification of the intention to lodge an application to redevelop Leeming Lane Farm, Sinderby to form a manufacturing base for Heck Sausages.  A full application had subsequently been received and Councillors had viewed the papers supplied.  No objections to the proposals were raised by Parish Councillors.
(e) The YLCA had forwarded editions of the White Rose Update, together with accompanying briefing papers for the information of the Parish Council.

                 Finance:
(a)  PKF Littlejohn had advised the Parish Council that a satisfactory audit of the Council’s accounts for 2014/15 had been successfully completed.
(b) The second instalment of the Parish Precept payment amounting to £850 had been received from Hambleton  District Council
(c) The Clerk reported that the sum of £450 had been received from an auction sale of harvest produce held at The Black Horse Pub in Kirklington, to be used specifically for the purpose of assisting with the financing of the cutting of Kirklington Village Green during the 2016 season.
(d) Grass cutting accounts had been received from Shire Country Services which it was agreed should be paid. During the 2015 season a total of 10 cuts of the Green had been funded at a total cost of £1044.00, including VAT.  The Clerk would make arrangements to re-claim the VAT amounting to £174.00.
(e) Since the last meeting the following amounts had been paid:
YLCA training for Cllrs. C. Ferguson and K. Raisbeck £45 each		£90.00
R. W. Prior-Wandesforde – Rent for Kirklington Village Green		£  5.00
Hambleton District Council – Contribution towards elections expenses	£100.00
(f) HDC had requested that the Parish Council consider their precept requirement for 2016/17. After consideration by Councillors, it was agreed to request the sum of £1,800.
Any Other Business
(a) Updated information had been received from Mr Ian Marr, the Community Broadband Project Manager for Superfast North Yorkshire.  Plans had been made to upgrade Kirklington village to receive Superfast Broadband, with work scheduled to be completed by the year end.  However, the news for Sutton Howgrave was not as positive as this area was not included in the Phase 2 schedule of work. Alternative means of upgrading the service would need to be investigated.
(b) Mr. K. Raisbeck informed the meeting that he was proposing to submit an application to HDC for outline planning permission for the construction of 2 dwellings to the rear of Half Acre House, Kirklington.  Councillors noted this information.  (Once the application had been received, Mr. Raisbeck would not be included in any discussion  regarding the plans due to his vested interest in this application).
(c) Mr. C. Ferguson enquired if there was any funding/grants available to help with a project at Sutton Howgrave for wildflower planting around the pond area.  County Councillor J. Weighell  informed the meeting of the availability of £5,000 which each County Councillor would administer to fund ‘making a difference’ projects within their ward area.  It was suggested that an application to this fund should be made for wildflower planting at Sutton Howgrave.
(d) Mr. K. Raisbeck reported that a refrigerator had been deposited at Stead’s field, just  past the Church. This ‘fly-tipping’ would be reported to HDC.
As there was no further matters to be discussed the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.05 p.m.                    
